ANC 6A Special Meeting.  There will be a special meeting on May 28, 2003 at 7:00pm at the Capitol Tower located at 900 G Street, NE.  As provided by the ANC 6A bylaws, a special meeting can be called upon request of three commissioners to the chair.  I have received such notice and have accordingly scheduled this meeting with seven days advance notice as required by the bylaws.

Purpose.  The purpose of the special meeting will be twofold.  First, to consider forwarding the recommendation of the Alcohol Beverage Licensing and Public Safety to the Alcoholic Beverage Regulation Administration (ABRA) regarding Excello Liquors.  Second, to hear community and business input on Capitol Liquors, Family Liquors, Friends Liquors, Jumbo Liquors, Master Liquors, New York Liquors, Northeast Beverage and Viggy’s Liquors.  Depending on the input received, the Commission may make recommendations to the ABRA on these Class A Liquor licenses as well.
Alcohol Beverage Licensing and Public Safety Recommendation:

Capitol Liquors  (1835 Benning Rd; App. No. 2667)

Commission Recommendation (potential):

Excello Liquors (419 13th St.; App. No. 323)

Family Liquors  (710 H St.; App. No. 152)

Friends Liquors  (1406 H St.; App. No. 2476)

Jumbo Liquors  (1122 H St.; App. No. 2693)

Master Liquors  (1806 D St.; App. No. 336)

New York Liquors  (1447 MD Ave.; App. No. 11494)

Northeast Beverage  (1344 H St.; App. No. 11567)

Viggy’s Liquors  (409 15th St.; App. No. 1173) 

Rational for special meeting.  The ABRA will be holding a holding a hearing on June 4, 2003 regarding the renewal of the Class A licenses listed above.  As our next regularly scheduled ANC 6A meeting occurs after this date, a special meeting has been schedule to afford our Commission the opportunity to made recommendations to the ABRA.

Due to the redistricting that took place on January 1, 2003, the “old” ANC 6A was split into two ANCs – ANC 6A and ANC 6C.  Unfortunately, the ABRA was not using the new 2003 boundaries.  For, example, they thought 

that 6C was still on the other side of the Anacostia.  While this has been corrected, the notification for these Class A licenses were not delivered to our Commission in a timely manner.  We are also working with ABRA to implement the ANC law requirement that says they should provide all ANCs with a quarterly listing of all the licenses coming up for renewal in the next 6 months.  This timely notification will allow for our committee on Alcohol Beverage Licensing and Public Safety hold meetings and recommend specific courses of action which then can be forwarded to the Commission to consider at a regularly scheduled meeting.
In close, this special meeting will be an ANC 6A meeting.  A quorum of five commissioners will be required to call the meeting to order.  Robert’s rules of order will be followed and the community, as well as the business on the agenda, will be afforded the time required to address the Commission.  We will be notifying the establishments immediately of this meeting.  

Regards,

